
EYES OF HAWAII MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 24, 2020

KALAEPOHAKU ROOM 
ST. LOUIS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

The meeting was called to order by President Milton Hee at 7:03 pm.  

We wish our Vice-President, AJ, a happy birthday. 

Eddie Freeman introduced Kai Markell with a slide show. Kai Markell
spoke of his experiences photographing at various venues.

Don Rostow, our treasurer, reported we have $6,825.37 and 105 
members.

Road Runner SMTP server is having problems, so our 
announcements bounced. Please let Don and Cyndy know an 
alternate email address, if you are using Road Runner.

Hawaii State Library 2020 Exhibit - Laura Gerwitz reminded 
members that your sample photos are due at the March meeting.  
Photos should be 8 x 10 or 8 x 12.  Exhibit will be from May 7 – 28.  
Further information is on the website.

Tusha Buntin is cleaning storage of art/photo framing materials and 
whole bunch of other stuff free. If you’re interested, contact Mark 
Kaku at 754-4000 or mkaku808@gmail.com

POW WOW 2020 artwork is up in Kakaako.  Milton suggests 
photographing on a Sunday morning to avoid obstructions.

Canon will be sponsoring a Nature Photography Event on Saturday, Feb 29th at the 
Waikiki Aquarium. Check the EOH Website under “New Activities” for details.

Canon and Pro Camera Hawaii are having an “Intro to Sports Photography” workshop 
at Central Oahu Regional Park, Field 3 on March 1, 2020 from 12 to 1pm. Instructors 
are Glenn Yoza and Matt Hirata. They are asking for a donation for entry.



A Sunset/Moonrise shoot is planned at Wailupe Beach Park on Friday, March 6. 
Sunset is 6:38 pm and moonrise is 3:50 pm. Tide will be dropping to a -.3 by 
7:30pm. 

The Theme this month is Architecture/buildings. Thank you Erick for 
putting it together. Next month’s theme will be announced on the 
website.

We had another successful Koko Crater Flower and Macro 
Photowalk sponsored by the Honolulu Botanical Gardens and EOH. 
Gary Nakanishi shared his new Go-Pro video camera and a slide 
show taken during the excursion.


